
 

Today, we received notification that a USD 353 student at Wellington Middle School has tested 
positive for COVID-19.  While we must protect the privacy of the student(s) involved, we 
believe it is best to communicate transparently with you so you can make well-informed 
decisions. Therefore, we have decided to notify the public of confirmed positive COVID-19 cases 
in our schools. We will provide a weekly update on the USD 353 website. The graphic will be 
posted on the right hand side of the page.  

We are in constant communication with the Sumner County Health Department.  They will 
conduct contact tracing and notify anyone affected. If there is a positive case in your school, the 
SCHD will determine if you are considered a close contact. You do not need to quarantine 
unless you are contacted by the SCHD. However, if you are exhibiting symptoms please stay 
home.  

We will continue to work to provide quality education and learning opportunities as we keep 
the health and safety of our entire district and community as our highest priority. We thank you 
for your cooperation and support.  

Thank you,  
Adam Hatfield  
Superintendent, USD 353  
 
 
 
 


